
   
 

  

Dear Parents 
We had a wonderful time on our residential trip.  All the children thoroughly enjoyed the 
experience. 
We sadly have made the decision that the Pre-School will not be open all day Tuesday or 
Thursday afternoons from September.  All other sessions will remain as they are currently.  
We have a continuing issue with headlice in the school, especially in the younger children.  Please 
check your child or children’s hair very regularly, treat where appropriate and to continue to 
monitor and retreat if necessary 
We are sorry to inform parents that it is unlikely that Mrs Dodge will be returning to teach before 
the end of term.  Also Mrs Neale is unable to attend the school in her capacity as a cleaner.  We 
wish them both well in their recovery and look forward to them re-joining us.   
Trekenner Village now has a Defibrillator located at Carool.  There is also one at Treburley Social 
Club 
 

David Reardon 
Headteacher 

DIARY DATES ...............to cut out and keep! 
June  

22
nd

 Sports Day, parents from 1.30pm – After school sports club cancelled 

29
th

 Reserve Sports day 

  

July  

3
rd

 Year 6 Trip to Trethorne 

4
th

  Full Governing Body Meeting, 6.00pm 

6
th

  Hedgehogs celebration afternoon from 2.00pm 

11
th

  Owls & Badgers Play 6.30pm - ‘Let Loose’  & 140  Anniversary Celebration 

12
th

 Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly 

19
th

  Trekenner’s Got Talent 

20
th

 Leavers Picnic 

20
th

 Last day of school 

 

Pre-School & Hedgehog News       
We had a wonderful time at PIran’s Soft Play Area.  All the children thoroughly 
enjoyed the day and were extremely well behaved. 
Hedgehogs will be hosting an End of Year Celebration Ceremony on Friday 6th 
July from 2.00pm. Please come along and join us and see evidence of your 

child’s progress through the year.  Refreshments will be available.  Please advise Miss Farrelly if 
you can or can’t attend.  Children are welcome to wear their party clothes for the celebration. 
We are joining the school for  Sports Day on 22nd June.  All families and friends are welcome to 
watch from 1.30pm.  Please could all the children have their PE kit in school for every Friday.  
Thank you.  
We have started preparing our Reception children for September by joining Squirrels Class at 
various times during the week. 
There are Pre-School polo-shirts available for the children. Also for those children joining the 
Reception Class in September, the school keeps a small supply of uniform which is available from 
the office. 
Mrs Davies will be having a Table Top sale at the Horticultural Show on 11th August.  Please save 
any saleable items for her.  Thank you. 

 



 
 
 
Friends of Trekenner School 
Thank you to everyone who sent clothing for the Bag to School collection – we raised nearly £50.  
Don’t worry if you missed the deadline as we have another one planned for later in the year so 
please continue to save your clothing donations for us.  Thank you. 
 
We are sending home Smarties tubes to all children.  The aim of the fund raiser is to refill the tube 
with 20 pences  (or any coin which will fit) after having completed a good deed.  Please return your 
filled tubes to the school by 13th July.  Thank you. 
 
The current FOTS committee will come to the end of their service term in September.  FOTS is a 
great way to meet other parents and carers.  It is a very social group and is hugely rewarding to be 
able to provide the school with extra items that the children may need.  All parents automatically 
become members when their children join the school but a new Committee is needed to steer the 
traditional fund raising events and to encourage fresh ideas.  The new committee will be elected at 
the AGM at the beginning of September but please chat to the existing members to discover what 
a wonderful opportunity this is. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

140
th

 Anniversary Celebration & School 
Performance         

We have decided to combine our Anniversary Celebrations with the school production.  
More details will follow shortly about the Anniversary. 

Badgers & Owls will be performing  ‘Let Loose’ on Wednesday 11th July at 6.30pm on the 
Jubilee Field weather permitting.  
FOTS will be having a barbecue along with refreshments before the performance starting 
from 5.00pm - Year 6 will receive a free barbeque item. 

 
Please could all parents and friends be aware that if they film or photograph their children, the 
images should not be shared on social networking sites unless the parents of the other children 
agree. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
SPORT:   
 
 

 
 
 
SPORTS DAY  On 22nd June, weather permitting, we will be holding Sports Day. 
The Pre-School will be joining us also.  All parents and friends are welcome to 
watch the events from 1.30pm.  Please ensure that all children come to school in 
their School PE kit as they will be taking part in group activities in the morning. All 
children should also have sun hats available and have sun cream applied before 

they arrive at school.  Children will also need to have enough drink – not fizzy – for the whole day.  
After school sports club is cancelled for this day only. 
  
 
 

 
FOOTBALL:  We recently played at South Petherwin and had an amazing result winning 
by 4 – 6.  All our players performed excellently as a team and a special mention to 

Samuel who scored 2 goals and to Niall who scored the remaining 4.  Well done all of 
you.  
 
Plymouth Argyll Community Trust are holding two football tournaments at St Joseph’s School 
Launceston.  On Wednesday 27th June there will be a Year 5/6 six a side tournament and on 
Wednesday 11th July a girls only six a side tournament.  Permission slips have been sent home. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
Next Newsletter during week commencing: 2

nd
 July 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

VOUCHERS / TOKENS / PRINTER CARTRIDGES:  
Your help with these collections will be very much appreciated…………. 

Store / Product What we Get Scheme Ends 

Printer Cartridges A new scheme run by The Recycling Factory is now operating.  
However, only small inkjet cartridges can be recycled mainly 
Hewlett Packard, Epson, Dell Kodak, Samsung and Canon 

Open ended 

 

 
 
 

Equality   To keep up with the constant changes in current legislation, we are asked to measure 
the impact of our equality schemes.  If you would like to be involved in this process, please contact 
me.  If you feel that you or your children are ever treated unfairly in any way, please make sure 
that I know about it.  I would also like to remind you that if you wish to discuss your child’s 
progress at any time, appointments can be made with the teachers at the office. 
Safeguarding  If you have any concerns about the welfare of a child or young person, there is a 
new telephone number at Cornwall Council – 03001231116.  All calls will be handled by a 
professional social worker who will listen to the concerns and decide what action needs to be 
taken. Alternatively, please speak to Mr Reardon who is our designated Safeguarding Officer. 
If you have any comments concerning the school, please enter them in the box below and 

return it to Mr Reardon. Thank you. 
 

Should you wish to contact the school the telephone number is 01579 370435 
or email      secretary@trekenner.net 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
DISCLAIMER FOR LEAFLETS DISTRUBUTED BY THE SCHOOL ON BEHALF OF THIRD PARTIES 
FOR CLUBS, HOLIDAY ACTIVTIES ETC. 
 
 

All providers have confirmed that they hold all necessary accreditation, qualifications and 
insurance to organise and run the events and activities described. No duly appointed officer of 
Cornwall Council has inspected these services and parents must make their own enquiries and 
satisfy themselves as to the suitability of the providers before engaging their services. In all the 
circumstances, neither the school nor Cornwall Council will accept any liability arising out of those 
events. 

 


